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All You Need to Know 
About Mrs. Bumgardner’s 

3rd Grade Class
2011-2012
Dear Parents,


I am looking forward to a very exciting school year. I hope you and your child are, too!  During the first few weeks of school, your student will be working hard to learn classroom rules and procedures. 

So that you, as a parent, can understand and know what goes on in our classroom from day to day, I would like to go over some important things we’ll be working on this year. I have listed some of these areas below with a short explanation to help you understand how we use them in third grade.

I will be sending home about one newsletter a month to keep you informed of important dates and events. I also like to keep you updated on what we are learning in class. You can also check out my classroom website at: http://www.insertyourownschoolpagehere.com Look under “Faculty & Staff” to find my name.
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at school (555-555-5555) to chat or set up a conference. My email is yourname@yourschool.com
Last but not least, I can’t stress how important it is to me that we work together as a TEAM! That is what will make your child successful.

Planners- Planners are school-provided and must be brought home and back to school daily. Students copy down the entire week’s worth of homework on Mondays. Please show that you have seen this assignment and made sure your child completed it by signing YOUR NAME every night in the space at the bottom that says, “Parent Signature.” THIS IS PART OF HOMEWORK. A buck is pulled if the planner is left unsigned.
   Also, other valuable information will be sent home inside your child’s planner. This includes newsletters, notes from the teacher, permission slips, school forms, etc. If you should have any questions or notes for me, you can feel free to write them down in the planner. This serves as constant open communication between you and me.

***OTHER: Any notes, permission slips, and/or money should be placed/stapled/taped in this planner as well to make sure I receive them promptly. 

Weekly Folders- On Mondays, a weekly packet of your child’s work and grades will be sent home to be reviewed by YOU. The schoolwork inside can be taken out and kept, but the red folder insert must be SIGNED AND SENT BACK TO SCHOOL THE NEXT DAY. On the Weekly Progress Report, you will find a weekly report of your child’s AR points, bucks pulled, grades and any missing assignments. 
Reading-Each nine weeks, our class will focus on a couple of grade-level novels. Key skills are taught, including main idea & details, drawing conclusions, summarizing, etc. A cumulative test is given at the end of the novels. Most times, your child will read with everyone as a class (Guided Reading), sometimes with a partner (Buddy Reading), and other times independently. 

Spelling- A weekly spelling list is sent home on Monday in the planner. Your child is responsible for learning to correctly spell all 15 words from the word list. A weekly assignment is also given, such as “write your words in alphabetical order,” etc., which is to be turned in by Friday. Tests are on Friday. 

Grammar- This is taught using ‘Grammar with a Giggle,’ which students use each and every morning. Third graders come in and get settled, then copy the sentence(s) on the board into their special notebook. Later, we go over it as a class, while students self-correct any grammar mistakes with red pens. This program covers many grammatical areas such as capitalization, homophones, punctuation, etc.  

Math- Our math program is from Harcourt. Our daily lessons will consist of Math Meeting (calendar, temperature, patterns, etc.), the Lesson, and Independent Practice. In addition, students will have a few problems for homework that are meant to review what we learned in class that day and what was taught in previous lessons. 

Writing- In 3rd grade, we use the programs “Write From the Beginning” and “Expressive Writing” to help encourage and teach your child how to become a proficient writer. I strongly stress using capitals, periods, commas, etc. Because I spend weeks teaching our class how to write (and because they were expected to do the same things in earlier grades), I expect ONLY THE BEST from your child. The greatest thing you, as a parent, can do at home is make sure your child writes in complete sentences, capitalizes, and uses proper punctuation at the end of sentences. 

Science/Health/Social Studies- These subjects are taught through reading the textbook, projects, and experimentation. We have new NC Essential Standards this year. Our major focuses are: 

( Social Studies- History; Geography & Environmental Literacy; Civics & Governance; Culture
( Science- Soil; Body Systems; Earth & the Universe; Matter, Properties, & Change; Energy-Conservation & Transfer
Weekly Specials Schedule-

Monday: 12:30-1:00 PE; 1:00-1:30 Guidance
Tuesday: 12:30-1:00 Media; 1:00-1:30 Art
Wednesday: 12:30-1:00 PE; 1:00-1:30 Music
Thursday: 1:00-1:30 PE

Friday: 12:30-1:30 Computer Lab
Lunch is everyday from 11:35 – 12:05 pm. Please come join us!!  

(Note: Student Lunch Price = $1.45)
I feel that it is very important to stay in close contact with parents throughout the year. I believe that our communication and partnership is essential to your child’s learning. My door is always open to you. I look forward to working together to make this year great!

Mrs. Bumgardner’s Rules and Responsibilities

RULES

1. Listen when others are talking.

2. Follow directions.

3. Keep hands, feet, and objects to yourself.

4. Show respect for school and personal property.

5. Work and play safely.

RESPONSIBILITIES

1. Bring necessary materials to class (library book, homework, etc.)

2. Help keep the room clean.

3. Bring homework & planner daily.

4. Get planner signed each day.

5. Keep a positive attitude.

6. Behave in a quiet, respectful way when we are in the hall or on  

   field trips.

7. Take responsibility for yourself and your things.

8. Treat other students the way you would like to be treated (no  

    tattle-telling, squabbling, using inappropriate language, hitting, 

    etc.)

9. Meet AR goals for week and 9 weeks.

10. Have fun learning!

CONSEQUENCES

The core of my classroom discipline system is the concept of “Bumgardner Bucks.” Similar to money, they are used as a basic way to reward and discipline students. Should a student continue to break a rule (after being warned verbally) or severely disrupt the class, a Bumgardner Buck is taken. The following consequences apply. On Fridays, third grade offers an enrichment program (called “House Time”) for those students who have kept at least 3 bucks all week. During this time, students travel back in time to learn about different decades and indulge in the foods, dances, and crafts of the day.  
**NOTE: If a student has an outstanding (unfinished or incomplete) assignment, I require the student to finish the assignment during “House Time” if no other attempt has been made  (*excludes makeup due to absence if within 2-day time frame). 
1st Offense— Warning (1st buck taken)

2nd Offense—Timeout (2nd buck taken)

3rd Offense— Silent lunch for remainder of week (3rd buck taken)

4th Offense— Note and/or phone call home (4th buck taken)

5th Offense— Office Referral & Parent Contact Made Again (5th buck taken)
Snack Information

Parents,


I believe that snack is an important part of learning because hungry students find it hard to concentrate on the task at hand. Therefore, I allow students to bring a water bottle and a nutritious snack for break time. My only conditions are:

1. The snack must NOT be candy of any kind, including sugary items like marshmallows.

2. Water bottles should be filled with water only.  This means no soft drinks, Powerade, Gatorade, etc. 

3. Snacks and water must only be consumed during snack/restroom time. 

***I reserve the right to ask a student or students not to bring water bottles or snacks for the rest of the year if rules are not followed. This is for the sake of your child’s learning. If you have any questions please let me know! Thanks!









Mrs. Bumgardner
3rd Grade Supply List

What your child needs for success in my classroom:

· Wide-ruled notebook paper

· One pack of pencils (mechanical or regular)
· Zipper pocket insert for binder 

· 1” hard binder
· Erasers

· glue sticks

OPTIONAL:

· box of Kleenex

· hand sanitizer with pump

· Ziploc bags (snack size, quart and gallon)

· Antibacterial wipes

· Highlighter

· Two Red Ink Pens

· Parents willing to help out (
